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Competition and Markets Authority
Victoria House
37 Southampton Row
London, WC1B 4AD

14th May 2015

E:mail: BristolWater.Ofwat@cma.gsi.gov.uk

Welsh Water initial submission to CMA - Price Determination for Bristol Water plc

I am writing in response to the request for submissions from interested parties on matters relevant to the
inquiry.

Overall we have found the approach and transparency of the 2014 price review for the period 2015-20 to be
beneficial to securing the best outcome for our customers. There have been some material changes from
previous price reviews. Our views on two of the major changes in methodology and their effect on the final
outcome are set out below.

Arguably, the most significant change was to the process and methodology for assessing the level of allowed
expenditure, in particular the setting of a total expenditure baseline. We welcome the more innovative
approach taken which recognises the inherent complexity of modelling heterogeneous companies. This is
manifest in three areas:

1. The use of a forward looking cost assessment which recognises the challenges companies,
themselves, have put forward within their business plan;

2. The use of a suite of panel data models improving on the limitations inherent in using the single cross
sectional modelling approach; and

3. The post modelling plenary “deep dive” process assessing the evidence for specific aspects within a
company’s plan.

This measured approach to recognising the differences that exist between the companies contrasts with the
approach to “horizontal interventions”: the setting of the industry wide performance level targets and ODI’s
in the autumn of 2014. The Business Plans were constructed after careful consideration of customer
preferences and cost and bill impacts of the various options. This resulted in the balanced final plan
submission within which the financing of the plan and the performance targets proposed were inextricably
linked. A unilateral change to these performance targets at a late stage in the process without time or process
for proper consideration and little or no recognition of the cost or price consequences, or even our customers’
preferences, means that the outcome was more crude and unsatisfactory than it had to be.

For your convenience I have attached our letter to Ofwat following the Final Determination which outlines a
summary of our main issues.
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